052 
A meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Committee was held in the Parish Office on 19th June 2014
Present:  Cllrs S England (Chairman), Mrs P van Gelderen, Mrs K England and Mr G Dunn (Working Group leader) 

Also Present:  Mr A Freeman
Clerk:   Mrs J Murray
14/06/40   Chairman’s remarks
                 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
14/06/41   Apologies

On a proposal from Cllr Mrs England, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept apologies from Cllrs Pikett, Reall and Greenway, having considered and accepted their reasons for absence. 
14/06/42  
Disclosure of pecuniary interests
                 None
14/06/43   Minutes
On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote that the notes of the meeting held on 27th May 2014 be approved and signed as the minutes.
14/06/44   Clerk’s report


The Clerk had nothing to report.
14/06/45   Correspondence
        None
14/06/46   Financial matters

       Members were provided with a financial report to date.

14/06/47   Neighbourhood Plan

· Open Day event – It had been a successful day despite the weather, thanks to everyone who took part in the organisation, approximately 100 attended throughout the day. Time was spent with members of the community explaining what the plan was about and how they could contribute.
· Visit to Derwenthorpe, York – It had been a tiring day, but very beneficial to all who attended and interesting, some things wouldn’t be appropriate to Welton. Nigel Ingram explained everything very well and it is still in the process of development. Their Attenuation Pond is actually filled with water and has become a water feature, looked like a village pond with ducks etc. It is similar to the one in Welton although ours is dry. The houses look smart and different, a bit out of the ordinary, not much space between the houses and small gardens. Communal vegetable garden. Good concept, but may not be suitable for Welton. Every house had a shed. All types of housing affordable, private and social housing were mixed. An annual maintenance fee is payable by all householders for all the outside areas.
· NALC Seminar – On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that the Chairman will attend the NALC “Making Localism Work” Seminar in Harrogate on 10th July 2014 at a cost of £120.00.
· Responses – None to date from Lincolnshire Road Safety Partnership, Age UK or the Disabled Ramblers’ Association (Lincs Branch). Stagecoach only.
· Housing Allocation – Two approaches to this issue, statistical information could be done by County and District Councils and not left to non-professionals to research. Numbers agreed will be reviewed regularly, dependant on increase in infrastructure. No definitive population projections for this area currently. 2016 before any figures on housing allocations will be available. A High Court judge has ruled that not having a Local Plan in place is not a bar to producing a Neighbourhood Plan. Defer the discussion for the next meeting.
· Timetable – hopefully September for Public Consultation, draft to WLDC Neighbourhood Plan development and sustainability assessment 6 weeks, providing OK, to examination mid- November and then referendum in early 2015.  
Please be advised that these are notes of the meeting taken by the Clerk and cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes of Council proceedings until they are approved and signed at the next meeting











